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Cox, Elizabeth

From: Quinney, Rebecca
Sent: 18 July 2022 14:36
To: Licensing@thurrock.gov.uk
Subject: Red Room festival, Crooked Billet Recreational Grounds, 22/04982/NOILIC

Good afternoon,  
 
In response to the consultation request received by this department on 16th June 2022, regarding an annual festival 
to be held at the Billet Recreational Grounds, adjacent to The Crooked Billet Pub.  
Licensing ref- Unknown 
EP ref- 22/04982/NOILIC 
 
I have the following comments: 

1. A noise management action plan has not been included in the application, as agreed during the Safety 
Advisory Group meeting on the 19th May 2022 

2. Please can the applicant confirm that flyers have been posted to local residents regarding this event, 
including a phone number for complaints, as agreed in the SAG 

 
I also have the following suggestions for conditions: 

1. The maximum Music Noise Level shall be 65dB L(A) eq 15 minutes (free field) outside any noise sensitive 
premises 

2. The maximum low frequency Music Noise Level shall be 80dB L(C) eq 15 minutes (free Field) outside any 
noise sensitive premises.  

 
I would also like to point out  that if these conditions are set and they are complied with, this does not disqualify 
noise below these levels from being a statutory nuisance. Environmental Protection have a statutory duty to take 
formal action if a statuary noise nuisance is witnessed.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Rebecca Quinney 
Environmental Health Officer 
Responsible for Ward Areas: The Homesteads, Stanford West, Stanford East & Corringham 
Town and Corringham & Fobbing 
Thurrock Council, Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, RM17 6SL 
www.thurrock.gov.uk 
Thurrock: an ambitious and collaborative community which is proud of its heritage and excited by its diverse 
opportunities and future 
 


